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St. Colmcille's Primary School

Cullybackey Road 

Ballymena

Co. Antrim 

BT43 5DW

Tel. 028 25639970

info@stcolmcilles.com

www.st.colmcilles.com 

21st February 2023
Dear Parent/Guardian,
Post-Primary Admissions
A reminder to all Y7 parents, post-primary applications must be completed before 4.00pm on Thursday 23rd February 2023.  Applications are made online through the EA portal https://connect.eani.org.uk/parent/Login. 
Ballymena Festival

The festival started in the Braid Arts Centre yesterday, a reminder that if your child is saying a poem or singing a solo song, parents are responsible for transporting their child to and from the venue.  If your child is performing over lunch time, please ensure your child has eaten before they return to school.

The school choir will be performing this Wednesday 22nd February at 11.45am and Wednesday 1st March at 9.30am.  The Y7 choral poem takes place on Thursday 2nd March at 10.45am.  The school will transport the children for these group performances and ask that all children are dressed in full school uniform.
Eat Them To Defeat Them

The Pupil Council are joining forces with the canteen staff from 20th February to 31st March to run this healthy eating campaign within our school.  We encourage all pupils to have a healthy snack each day, this campaign aims to push that a little further by encouraging the children to try new fruits and vegetables.  Please see attached document for further information.
Y7 Service of Light and Commitment

This will take place on Tuesday 28th February at 7.00pm in All Saints’ Church.  All pupils who are making their sacrament of Confirmation are expected to attend.  Further details will be sent to Y7 parents directly.
Book Week

Scholastic Book Fair will be visiting the school next week – Thursday 2nd to Tuesday 7th March. Parents/Guardians can visit the Book Fair with their child from 8.30am-8.55am and from 3.00-3.30pm over these four days.  Teachers will also bring their classes to visit the Book Fair during these days. These visits will allow the children to browse the books in stock and make purchases (cash only). 
Every child will be given a £1 book token by their class teacher at the beginning of next week and one of these per child can be redeemed at the Fair. 

Dress Up Day: Children are asked to come to school dressed as their favourite book character on Friday 3rd March (except for Y5 Mr Murray’s class who will have their dress up day on Thursday 2nd March due to swimming lessons).
PTA First Holy Communion Clothes Recycling
The PTA are collecting preloved Holy Communion dresses, suits, or accessories that anyone wishes to donate.  If these could be brought into the class teacher by Friday 24th February that would be greatly appreciated.  The aim is to offer these outfits to parents in P4, further details to follow once all the donations are in. 
Important Dates

28th February

Y7 Service of Commitment

2nd  March

Book Fair begins today 

7th March

Y3 First Confession
All Saints’ Church – 5pm
15th March

Green Day

16th March

Term 2 Parent Meetings – school closed for pupils

17th  March

St. Patrick’s Day Holidays- school closed
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